Nabbar Court #123 ~ 2018 Year In Review



Dear Daughters of Nabbar Court No. 123

Thank you for electing me as your Illustrious Commandress for 2018, It was truly an honor and a pleasure to serve all of you.

It is with the most grateful and humble heart that I thank you for your confidence in me. With God's help I served with a dedicated and faithful spirit in UNITY and LOVE.

UNITY- THE STATE OF BEING UNITED OR JOINED AS A WHOLE.

THEME: Building Strong UNITY through Love, Peace and Harmony.

MOTTO: UNITY

COLOR: Yellow

Thank you for your prayers, encouragement, time, energy, and talents.

SCRIPTURE:

"Make every effort to keep the Unity of the Spirit through the bond of Peace"

Ephesians 4:3



Nabbar is known for its dynamic programs, involvement in the community and throughout the domain. This year was no different. This year daughters have attended 4 conferences, 3 court fundraisers, 5 court bonding events and 5 temple/court bonding events and organized 5 service projects. Below you will find information and pictures about these events. Enjoy the review of YOUR work. Daughters, you made this happen!



Nabbar Temple and Court Divan Bonding 2/23/18 @ The Painted Pin, Atlanta

Both Divans of Nabbar 123& 128 got together for some fellowship and fun and a little bowling at the Painted Pin!

A great time was had by all under the leadership of Illustrious Potentate Danny Williams and Illustrious Commandress Veronica D. Cook. A great way to start off the year with a little UNITY!!!





Saturday Soiree w/Seniors



Nabbar Court No. 123 enjoyed a fun-filled afternoon with the Seniors at the beautiful Martin Luther King, Jr. Natatorium. Daughters showed up to serve with a SMILE!!!!

2018 Unity Retreat



In the spirit of **UNITY** Our Illustrious Commandress Veronica Cook, and 14 Daughters ventured to Blue Ridge, GA April 6-8, 2018 for the **2018 Unity Retreat**.

Lots of fun was had by all who attended. Bonding, Laughing and a lot of fellowshipping. The Daughters that attended all

stayed together in 1 log cabin house with 5 bedrooms and 4 bathrooms. Games, dancing, arts and crafts, lots for food and smiles.

The Unity Retreat was Our Illustrious Commandress Signature event of the year.



Welcome New Daughters

Nabbar Ct # 123 would like to welcome our new Daughters to our Nabbar Family. We welcome you with open arms. Welcome, Welcome, Welcome!!!

May 3, 2018 Initiates

Dt. LaGayle Brewer

Dt. Ebony Johnson

Dt. Karen Taylor

July 14, 2018 Initiates

Dt. Deborah Woods

Dt. Althea Thompson

Dt. Brenda Robbins

Dt. Sandra Jamison

Reinstated Daughters

Crystal Lockhart Monica Malcom Beverly Stephens



Church Visitations



Nabbar Court Number 123, Oasis of Atlanta Desert of Georgia had two court visitations this year.

Our first visitation was to Greater Mount Carmel A.M.E. Church located in Doraville, GA. We worshipped with Greater Mount Carmel on Sunday July 8, 2018 at their Family and Friends Day. There were approximately Seven Nabbar

Daughters, Eleven Nabbar Nobles and One Visiting Daughter from Golconda Court in New Jersey in attendance. Following the worship service we were provided dinner by the church in the fellowship Hall. We had a very enjoyable time and we presented the church with a donation from Nabbar Court and also Nabbar Temple.

Our Second visitation was to Central U.M.C located in Atlanta, GA. We worshipped with Central on Sunday November 11, 2018 for their regular Sunday worship service. There were approximately Thirteen Nabbar Daughters and three Nabbar Nobles in attendance. Following the services Several Nobles and Daughter fellowshipped at Rosie Restaurant located across the street from the church. We had a very enjoyable time and we presented the church with a donation from Nabbar Court and also Nabbar Temple.

Back 2 School Bash Unity in the Community

Do you listen to "The People's Station, V-103? If so, you would have heard the PSA about our event on the 4th of August. V-103 was on-site live and their advertising four times a day helped to make this event a success. Nabbar Court partnered with United Healthcare



and the City of Atlanta for the "2018 Back 2 School Bash- Unity in the Community".

The Community Service Committee secured assistance and donations from several vendors (Auntie Anne's Pretzels, Cotton Candy, Popcorn, Kona Ice, Bounce Houses, Face Painting, Caricatures and much more). On site was V-103, Girl Scout, Boy Scouts, Atlanta Fire Rescue, T-Mobile, and our very own Nabbar Court and Nabbar Temple Clown Units.

Thanks Nabbar Court No. 123, for making the Back 2 School Bash- Unity in the Community event the biggest and best of the summer for the kids.

Dt. Pam M. Northern, Chair Dt. Treasa Dumas-Jackson, Co-Chair Community Service Committee

NABBAR ON THE MOVE



In 2018 members of Nabbar Ct # 123, Along with the Illustrious Commandress Veronica Cook, have been on the move traveling the Domain to various Deserts and Oasis showing Love and Unity to All. It's always good to Travel, and meet other Nobles and Daughters throughout this Domain.

North, South, East, West! Where are we going next?

VETERAN'S DAY

Each year veterans are recognized at court. This year was no different. Veteran's we appreciate your service!





Nabbar Court No. 123
Supports
Breast Cancer
Awareness
"Cardio for Breast
Cancer Cures"
by Dt. Timolin D.

"Cardio for Breast Cancer Cures" was this year's

theme as we celebrate our 5th annual breast cancer awareness event at Rosel Fann Recreational Center, 365 Cleveland Ave. SE, in Atlanta, Georgia on October 13, 2018 at 9:00 am. It was a beautiful day and the sky was clear as the Breast Cancer committee sporting their pink tuxedo shirts worked feverously to set up the gym. The gym décor was simply beautiful and looked amazing.



The Atlanta Fire Rescue Department made sure that the Daughters were ready for the workout with blood pressure checks on site.

We had a small open forum to discuss breast cancer and to honor the breast cancer survivors with bag of survivor treats.





Committee:

Standing – Dt. Latonya Burkhalter, Dt. Kiema Mosley, Dt. Maggie McWhorter (Co-Chair), Dt. Timolin D. Jefferson (Chair), Maggie Womack, Dt. Yolanda Williams (Co-Chair), Dt. Charlotte Banks, Dt. Rena McElrath Sitting: Dt. Valerie Hindsman, Dt. S. Diane White, Dt. Patricia Miller

A special thank you to the following vendors:

Ms. Maggie Womack,

Rosel Fann Recreational Center and staff

Dr. Margo Mincey – Twin Health (Instagram: Twin Health)

Ariel Baldwin Photography

Thank you to all Daughters who supported with event with their registration, donation and participation.

EGYPTIAN TEA



Keeping in the tradition started by the late Past Commandress, Dt. Sherry Foster, Nabbar Court No. 123 held its "Jewels of the Nile" Egyptian Tea on Sunday, July 29, 2018. The Fellowship Hall of Providence Baptist Church, located at 1773 Hawthorne Ave, College Park, GA, was beautifully decorated with various Egyptian artifacts, flowers, various colors of silk table clothes and runners and of course the centerpiece tea pot. Special thanks to HPIC Commandress Brenda James, HPC Verlyn Smith and Dt. Maggie McWhorter for the decorations and Dt. Cynthia Welch for the lovely photo backdrops.

As the Egyptian Tea Committee decorated the room, Dt. Deborah Muhammad and Dt. Kiema Mosley were busy setting out the display of delicious food. The meal of the day consisted of baked chicken, green beans, mashed potatoes and gravy, rolls, tossed salad, pound cake, tea and lemonade. No one went away hungry.

Dt. Katrina Williams greeted guests with a smile as they entered the fellowship hall. The attendance was great with Daughters from Nabbar Court No. 123, Nobles from Nabbar Temple No. 128 and lots of family and friends. The moderator, PC Vernice Scott, had everyone in awe about the facts and history of Egypt and the Egyptian culture. Dt. Kiema Mosley entertained us with a variety of music.

The highlight of the afternoon were the models in the promenade. They were beautifully dressed as they gracefully showed off their Egyptian attire. Family members and friends were asked to join us and everyone took to the walk way. The support of Illustrious Potentate Danny Williams and the Nobles of Nabbar Temple No. 128 was appreciated. We even had PP Greg McCoy and PC Jacqueline McCoy along with PP Patrick Cook and Dt. Donna Cook to do a couples fashion display.



Special thanks to the Egyptian Tea Committee and program participants for both the hard work and support, respectively.

Committee: Dt. Treasa Dumas-Jackson (Chairperson), HPC S. Diane White (Advisor), Dt. Kiema Mosley, Dt. Cynthia Welch, Dt. Rosaline Moody, Dt. Deborah Muhammad and Dt. Kisha West.

by Dt. Treasa Dumas-Jackson

Nabbar Court 2018 Queen

Greetings,

I am Dt. Kiema Mosley, Nabbar Court's Queen for the year of 2018. I would first like to thank the Illustrious Commandress Dr. Veronica Cook and Nabbar Court No 123 for entrusting me with being the queen for the year of 2018. I would also like to give a big THANK YOU to everyone for their support, donations and encouragement. I will say



that this was a task but with your support we were able to raise over \$4,200.00 towards scholarships and won the title of 1st runner up. Over the course of 4 months we were able to do several fundraisers.

In February we hosted a Fish Fry for the Nobility on their February meeting night.

In March we hosted a Night in Italy with a wonderful assortment of Spaghetti, Lasagna and Chicken Alfredo.

In March we also had a sip and paint at Canvas Creation on Memorial Drive. This evening was filled with laughter as we put our creative skills to the test.



In April we culminated with a Huge Friends and Family/Kickball Game at Charles Phillips Sr. Park in East Point. This event was a GREAT Success and it was attended



by many. We had Food, Games, Kickball game, Motorcycle show and a DJ. This event was enjoyed by People of all ages. Trophies were awarded to the winner of the Kick ball game, Best Motorcycle as well as the most represented Motorcycle Club.

The Queen's contest was held Saturday May 5, 2018 at the Marriott in Atlanta GA during our Desert Conference. There were six participating

courts and Nabbar Court brought home 1st runner up.

It was indeed an honor and a pleasure to serve as your court queen and to represent Nabbar for the year of 2018.

Humbly, Dt. Kiema Mosley Nabbar 2018 Court Queen.

IMPERIAL SESSION



The 107 th Imperial Session was held in New Orleans, LA August 17-24, 2018. Nabbar Ct # 123 was well represented with approximately 50 daughters in attendance. Imperial Session is always a great time of learning and fellowship.

Leadership Election & Recognition
Re-elected Imperial Auditor
PC Vernice Scott
Honorable Mention Deputy for the Oasis
Deputy Susan Gibson



Unit Awards

1st Place Chantress
1st Place Scrapbook Cover
4th Place Scrapbook
1st Place Best Dressed / Mounted Patrol
3rd Place Overall / Mounted Patrol
3rd Place Community Involvement
Monetary Donations



ANNUAL WIND DOWN

Nabbar Court's Annual Wind Down was held on Saturday August 25,2018 at 5:00 pm at the home of Deputy Brenda James.

This event was a "Super Hero" Theme and everyone came adorned in their Best Super Hero costume or tee-shirt. Among the attendees were,



Cat woman, Several Wonder Women, and More than a few Wakanda Characters.

The event was well attended by more than Forty Daughter, Eight Nobles and a number of family members and friends.

At this event we dined on fried fish, chicken wings, a low country boil, cole-slaw, pasta salad, baked beans, corn, potatoes and fried biscuits just to name a few items. We enjoyed great music, conversation and a wonderful fellowship amongst each other. We were presented with the awards, metals and recognition we received at Imperial

Session.



This event was a Wonderful gathering gave us the opportunity to "Wind Down" and relax after an eventful Imperial Session. We thank Deputy Brenda James for opening her beautiful home to us.

PC VERONICA COOK FAREWELL

Now that the year of Unity (2018) has come to an end, I'd like to thank each and every member of Nabbar Ct # 123 for your support and love during my tenure as Illustrious Commandress.

This year has been a good year. Thanks to the 2018 Divan who executed my vision of Unity. I wish much Success to Nabbar Court.

Congratulations to the Newly Elected and Appointed Officers of Nabbar Court No 123, Oasis of Atlanta, Desert of Georgia!!

Katrina Thornton-Williams - Illustrious Commandress Pam Millender Northern - 1st Lieutenant Commandress

Donna Cook - 2nd Lieutenant Commandress

Treasa Dumas-Jackson - High Priestess

Rena McElrath - Oriental Guide

Pandora Carreker Payne – Recordress

Valerie Hindsman - Treasurer

Laniki Jones Smith - 1st Ceremonial Daughter

Kiema Kwiet Storm Mosley - 2nd Ceremonial Daughter

LaGayle Brewer-Bliss – Marshall

Ebony S Johnson - Marshall

Cynthia Henry - Inside Spy

Niveah Crawford - Outside Spy

Charlotte Lockhart & L.S. Burkhalter - Asst Recordress

Monica T Jacks & Nicole Bowen - Directresses of Youth

Timolin D. Jefferson - Directress of Promotions

Peace, Love, and Unity Happy Holidays to each and Every one of you!

Dt. Veronica D. Cook

Past Commandress Nabbar Ct No 123 Oasis of Atlanta Desert of GA





Make every effort to keep the UNITY of the Spirit through the bond of peace. Ephesians 4:3